UNIVERSITY OF OREGON COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS EUGENE, OREGON DEPARTMENT OF FOREIGN LANGUAGES May 28, 1963 Mr. Manuel Rojas 605 South Hartford Kennewick, Washington Dear Mr. Rojas: I wish to thank you for your kind letter of May 26 accepting my offer of a visiting lectureship here for the coming academic year. I am pleased to have the list of suggested courses, and I shall discuss them very soon with our Spanish staff. Thanks also for the list of lectures which you would be ready to give. We are looking forward with much pleasure to having you join our staff. You do not make it clear just what papers you will need in order to make your arrangements with the immigration authorities. As a matter of fact, the exchange of letters between us constitutes a contract on the part of the University, and you may present the present letter as evidence that you have been employed by the University of Oregon for the coming year. You will eventually receive another notification of your appointment from the University administration, but this letter from the department is definite and official. I send two copies so that you may use one of them in your negotiations. Very sincerely yours, Chandler B. Beall Chandler B. Beall Acting Head CBB: sdj